CH

CHRIST THE KING CONVENT PUBLIC SCHOOL, MYSORE

NEWS LETTER MAY - 2024

Affiliated to CBSE / Aff . NO. 831341

Dear CKC Families,

With great pleasure we welcome you to the Academic year 2024- 2025!

'April showers bring May Flowers' is a famous quote! However, we see May showers brought stormy wind, hail stones and created some havoc around the city besides cooler weather. CKC campus was flooded and had 2 days of power cut. We are indeed blessed to have rain for which we have been praying earnestly.

I hope you are having a relaxing and an enjoyable summer break! Probably some of you are still out for vacation and in the holiday mood, others may be getting ready for the new school year.

This is the 3rd year of my service at CKC Public School as Principal and I am happy to serve this learning community and to continue to support the students of CKC. The Management, Faculty/ staff, students, parents play a vital role to keep going CKC Public School. We have a long way to go to attain the SLEs (Student Learning Expectations). Our SLEs are mentioned in the Student These are Handbook. skills. values competencies we expect students to learn, master and practise during the academic year. As a school, we will be infusing these concepts in all that we do. As has been our mission at CKC School, we will continue to strive for academic excellence and social and emotional well-being for our students while looking through a lens of equity and inclusion.

Thank you: We have 3 teachers left CKC this summer; Mrs. Reshma Banu and Ms Akshal to pursue their studies and Mrs.Manasa due to medical reason. Srs. Nisha and Sr. Mettilda are transferred to OLV Convent, Somwarpet, Coorg and St. Pauls Convent, Davengere respectively. CKC Management is grateful to them for their dedicated service and wish them God's abundant blessings in their future endeavours. We will surely miss them.

Welcome: The new teachers joined us this year are Mrs. Asha George, Mrs Soumya, Ms. Greeshma G. We extend a warm welcome to be part of our CKC family.

Welcome New Families: We have 60 new students enrolled in CKC Public School this year! I would like to welcome all of our new families, whether they are joining us from another school in the city or have relocated from another district or state. We are delighted to share with you all that CKC Public School has to offer and believe you will feel as we do, that CKC School is a special place for *ALL* children. Our Management, Faculty, staff, families, and other education partners are ready to welcome you into this big CKC Institution that excels in education over the past 80 years since its inception in 1944.

CKC Fosters Academic Success by ensuring proficiency in core subjects, project based learning through organized school clubs, true sense of belonging and connectedness. The eagerness to begin the school year is seen in our teachers and staff to meet their new students and begin this year's journey with them. The committed teachers and staff have been working tirelessly to finalize classes and schedules, engage in professional opportunities, and update our skills in technology, instructional models and expectations.. We will work together to create a solid foundation for our students so that they have the opportunity for selfdirected, and motivated learning.

Martial Arts: Taekwondo/ Karate classes will continue in the school by Mr Mohan Albert and Team, weekly twice. Encourage your child to

participate in the extracurric ular activities offered in the school.



Classic & Contemporary Dance:

A certificate course by Mr. Rinse & Mrs. Shiny weekly twice will be held, Dance class will be opened to



LKG and UKG students also from this year,

Artificial Intelligence & Robotic Lab: We are living in a Digital Era. So, to equip our students in Coding, AI & Robotics is a necessity. CKC Public School would like to introduce and include this in our learning Program from this June for Gr 1-9 and it will be an option for this school year. However, if we have less than required number of students, this is going to be a challenge. So, I urge you parents please consider and enrol your children in this new program by ASDA International. It will cost each child

monthly
Rs.300 and
will be a 10
month's
program,
having
weekly one
instructional/
activity
period.
More



information will be sent to you later.

Information: We have a concern that about 3 of the schools having same colour uniform in Mysore. Keeping this in mind the Management has decided to change the uniform this year. However, we change only Prek- Gr 1. Please do not get worried, we will inform you in advance for the other classes.

Dates to Remember

Teachers Seminar -May 16th
Teachers Workshop – May 17th
Faculty Meeting- May 18th
Teachers Orientation – May 27th

School Reopens

May 20th - Gr. V- IX May 28th - Gr 1-IV

June 3rd - Pre K – UKG

We look forward to the start of the new school year and to continuing our collaboration of providing your children with an effective and engaging educational experience. As always, we will look to our families to be positive partners in their children's educational journey. Our CKC Public School staff will make a priority of working together as a caring and compassionate learning community with professionalism, teamwork, action, and expertise. We will always put the best interests of our students at the center of our purpose. Parents, we urge you to join us in ensuring the success of all students of CKC Public school.

Please refer to the school's website for additional information on upcoming events: <u>CKC SCHOOL</u> <u>CALENDAR</u>



